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October 11, 2011 
 
To: expartecommunciation@hq.doe.gov  (sent via email) 
 
Re: Memorandum Summarizing Ex Parte Communication 
 
On October 11, 2011, representatives of the American Gas Association met with staff of 
the U.S. Department of Energy to discuss issues raised by the Department’s direct final 
rule and notice of proposed rulemaking prescribing energy conservation standards for 
residential furnaces, residential central air conditioners and heat pumps (Energy 
Conservation Program: Energy Conservation Standards for Residential Furnaces and 
Residential Central Air Conditioners and Heat Pumps, Direct Final Rule, 76 Fed. Reg. 
37,408 (June 27, 2011); Energy Conservation Program:  Energy Conservation Standards 
for Residential Furnaces and Residential Central Air Conditioners and Heat Pumps, 
Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, 76 Fed. Reg. 37,549 (June 27, 2011).  AGA raised 
several concerns with regard to the technical analysis underlying the rule, and urged the 
Department to withdraw the direct final rule to take a closer look at the analysis.  
 
The following persons attended the meeting: 
Representing the Department of Energy 
 Daniel Cohen 
 John Cymbalsky 
 Roland Risser 
 Eric Stas 
 Jennifer Tiedeman 
 
Representing the American Gas Association 
 James A. Ranfone 
 Andrew K. Soto 

 
Documents reviewed and discussed at the meeting are attached. 

 
     Respectfully submitted, 
 
     /s/ Andrew K. Soto 
 
     Andrew K. Soto 
     Senior Managing Counsel, Regulatory Affairs 
     American Gas Association 
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